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Bill Type and Number:    Ordinance 2016-774
Sponsor: Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: November 22, 2016
Committee(s) of Reference: TEU; F
Date of Analysis: November 23, 2016
Type of Action: Agreement Approval
Bill Summary: The ordinance endorses and requests delivery by the Florida Department of Transportation of the Edison Avenue/McCoy’s Creek Bridge Replacement Project (No. 724080/FIN #409267-1-52-01) and the Howell Drive/Ribault River Bridge Replacement Project (No. 724147/FIN #415250-1-52-01) to the City. It approves and authorizes the Mayor and Corporation Secretary to execute and deliver the Construction & Maintenance Agreement for the Edison Avenue/McCoy’s Creek Project (No. 724080/FIN #409267-1-52-01) and provides for oversight by the Right-of-Way and Stormwater Maintenance Division of the Department of Public Works.
Background Information: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), at their own cost, will replace the bridges on Edison Avenue over McCoy’s Creek and Howell Drive over the Ribault River.  Both bridges are in the FDOT Five Year work program and will be completely replaced.  The Edison Avenue Bridge was constructed in 1929 and is a multi-span reinforced concrete slab on steel girder structure that crosses McCoy’s Creek in Jacksonville’s Westside.  It serves the local community with approximately 5400 average trips a day.  It is currently a load restricted bridge and has been designated by FDOT as “structurally deficient.”  Edison Avenue runs approximately parallel to and north of I-10 and the Edison Avenue Bridge is near the Roosevelt Boulevard exit.  Should the bridge crossing be lost, residents will be forced to use McCoy’s Creek Boulevard as an east-west corridor which currently accommodates only half the traffic volume of Edison Avenue.  The Howell Drive Bridge 
was constructed in 1964 and is a reinforced concrete multi-span structure that crosses the Ribault River in Jacksonville’s Northside.  It serves the local community with approximately 8600 average trips per day.  It’s currently a load restricted bridge and has been designated by FDOT as structurally deficient having an “unknown foundation” and is rated as “scour critical.”  The City shall own, operate, maintain and repair the improvements at the City’s sole cost and expense.

Policy Impact:  Public Works/Engineering & Construction Maintenance
Fiscal Impact: Minimal.  The FDOT is replacing the two bridges at its expense.
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